Memo

To: Coakley Executive Committee From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator

Date: October 11, 2022
Re: Activity report

Deep Bedrock Study

The Deep Bedrock Report has been submitted to EPA and NHDES. The report is under review by the agencies.

Southern Well Installation Workplan

The work plan for installation of a well to the South has been completed. Wood is currently working on access to conduct the surface geophysics for this well. Access letters to property owners and field work is underway to determine the optimal location for the siting of this new Southern well.

2022 Spring Sampling

Haley Ward has completed the spring sampling round. The final complete data results have been validated and Haley Ward is working on finalizing the Spring report which should be completed within a week.

2022 Fall Sampling

Wood was recently acquired and now goes by the name WSP. WSP has submitted a proposal to conduct the fall sampling round and write the annual monitoring report for the site. The cost proposal comes to \$119,990. After review by the technical committee the recommendation is that the CLG accept the proposal from WSP.

(See attached: 3616226206.04 Fall 2022 Groundwater Monitoring Services 10-06-22).

Water Service Connections

The property owner for 178A Lafayette Road met with NHDES and USEPA and myself on the site. After a short discussion about what would be involved the property owner agreed to allow the water service to be installed. I am awaiting a finalized contract with the installation contractor on both 178A Lafayette Road and 399 Breakfast Hill Road as well as agreements with the property owners on the status of the existing wells before proceeding.